Steven Seee

From; Delara Lungen <delaralungen@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 4:52 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee; Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.;
policastrogroup@gmail.com; beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: In Support of Bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House and Health Services Committee,

I am writing to voice my strong support for Bill H- 5351, which will allow highly trained
aesthetic nurses to continue providing the exceptional care that patients like myself have
come to rely on.

For more than ten years, I have been under the care of my aesthetic nurse, Sarah Beatrice,
who has consistently shown expertise in evaluating my needs and developing safe,
effective treatment plans. Throughout this time, she has always made me feel safe, and I
have complete confidence in her abilities. I have always felt well-informed and assured in
her skills, and I have personally witnessed her continued growth and expertise.

Passing this bill is crucial to maintaining access to the high-quality care that I, along with
many others, rely on. Without its support, I would be forced to seek a new provider-—an
unnecessary and disruptive challenge given the outstanding care | already receive, It
could even lead me to seek treatment in another state, disrupting the continuity of care
and the trust I have built with my provider.

I urge you to support Bill H-5351 to protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access
to experienced aesthetic professionals. This legislation is critical to ensuring that patients
can continue receiving safe, high-quality treatments from the providers they trust.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,



Delara Lungen



